

Board of Directors

Chair, Ken Frank, LaToque Christi Coors, Goosecross Cellars Michael Downer, Mechanics Bank John Evans, Silverado Resort & Spa Gary Garaventa, Garaventa Florist **Jeri Gill**, Sustainable Napa County Pamela Gleeson, DeLaSalle Institute Paul Hicks, Payroll Masters Michael Holcomb, West Pueblo Partners Jason Luros, Hudson & Luros Michael Murray, NRWS George Nielson, Nielson Construction **Brenda Liamas Pedroza**, NEWS Mark Pope, Bounty Hunter Richard Rybicki, Rybicki & Assoc. Mick Salyer, ZuZu & La Taberna Kevin Teague, Holman Teague

1556 First Street Napa • CA • 94559

E admin@napachamber.com O 707.226.7455

President & CEO Travis Stanley **E** travis@napachamber.com **O** 707.254.1146

Director of Operations Philippa J. Perry **E** philippa@napachamber.com **O** 707.254.1145

Napa Chamber of Commerce is a 501(c)6, Not-for-Profit Organization

Tax ID# 94-0705300

Napa County Board of Supervisors 1195 Third Street, Suite 310 Napa, CA 94559

Dear Chair Dillon:

John Kempkey's current term as Airport Commissioner expires on December 31, 2015.

This letter is to formally recommend that Napa County Board of Supervisors appoint Mr. John Kempkey as the Napa Chamber of Commerce Representative to the Napa County Airport Commission for the upcoming term beginning January 1, 2016 and expiring December 31, 2016.

The Napa Chamber of Commerce believes Mr. Kempkey's performance as our Representative has been outstanding and we believe his experience and expertise will benefit all concerned for the upcoming term of service with the Commission.

Thank you for handling this recommendation on our behalf.

Sincerely,

Travis Stanley
President & CEO

Napa Chamber of Commerce